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COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS



DESIGN REVIEW ADVISORY BOARD 
MINUTES
Wednesday, May 2, 2018, 7 p.m., Lower Conference Room


Present:	John Haven, RLA, ASLA, Chair
		Bryce Gibson, Vice Chair
		Steven Davey
		
The plans, documents, studies, etc. referred to are incorporated as part of the public record and are on file in the Planning and Zoning office. Mr. Corey and Ms. Perec were not present.

	

Applicant:
	
	C & T Design

	Project Address:
	 
	322 Washington Street, Dedham, MA

	Property Owner/Address:
	
	Supreme Development, 21 Eastbrook Road, Dedham, MA

	Materials Submitted:
	
	· DRAB application
· Letter of permission from Giorgio Petruzziello Supreme Development, 21 Eastbrook Road, Dedham, MA
· Narrative prepared by Jeffrey H. Newman, Signarama, 280 Worcester Road, Framingham, MA 01702
· Photographs of existing conditions
· Rendering of proposed conditions
· Specifications for signage

	Representative: 
	
	Jeffrey H. Newman, Signarama, 280 Worcester Road, Framingham, MA 01702


 
Meeting was called to order at 7:15

Jeff Newman, Signarama/Framingham, presented on behalf of representing C&T design.  When C&T terminated their business arrangement with Benjamin Moore, Benjamin Moore gave an edict mandating that any references to their brand be removed from signage.  Two have since been removed.  There are three that still require changes.  All three of those signs are equal in size.

Mr. Haven asked if the proposed signs were to be illuminated signs.  Mr. Neuman answered that the elements of the hanging were not planned to change.

Mr. Davey asked what material the siding was made out of.  Mr. Neuman guessed clapboard given the age of the building.  Mr. Davey noted no specific objections.  He stated that it could be wise to have a sign on the front-facing side of the building.  Mr. Haven noted that because of the roofline, not sign could be placed on that side of the building.  

Mr. Haven noted that the store had the paint brands they cover listed on the sign.  Given the crowded nature of the sign, he suggested there could be legibility issues with it.  He suggested that re-arranging or changing the size of the logos could help immensely.  Mr. Neuman agreed to evaluate the different possibilities.  Mr. Davey clarified that often the associated brands are placed on the signs to help pay for the signage.

Mr. Davey motioned to approve the design as shown including Mr. Haven’s comments about possibly re-arranging the iconography on the building sign.  Mr. Gibson seconded.  It was voted 3-0.  

	

Applicant:
	
	Mariposa Child Care Center

	Project Address:
	 
	61 Fairview Street, Dedham, MA

	Property Owner/Address:
	
	St. Stephen’s Methodist Church, 5160 Washington Street, West Roxbury, MA 02132

	Materials Submitted:
	
	· DRAB application
· Photographs of existing conditions
· Renderings of proposed signage

	Representative:
	
	Jose Paulino, owner of Mariposa Child Care Center, 15 Myrtle Street, Dedham, MA



Mr. Jose Paulino took the floor representing Mariposa Child-Care center, 61 Fairview Street.

Mr. Haven requested a brief overview of the proposal. Mr. Paulino explained that there are two proposed signs for the property at 61 Fairview Street.  One new sign will be replacing the previous standing sign and be at the same size.  The second sign will be hanging on the building and is a new sign.  

Mr. Haven pointed out that the building inspector has commented that the wall-mounted building sign is too large for the zoning district.  He explained that given the residential zoning, they are allowed a 4 square foot sign. 

Mr. Haven suggested a door sign may be an alternate path to signage.  By right, a building’s hours can be put on the door.  He clarified that the 4 square foot sign can contain the name and address of the business only.  

Mr. Davey suggested the freestanding sign be placed on the panel facing Cedar Street.  

Mr. Paulino asked if he needed to submit a new application after rectifying the issue with the wall-mounted sign.  Mr. Haven stated that he can revise his existing application.  

Mr. Gibson suggested that the freestanding sign be given a border or have its standing posts be painted, but otherwise that he has no objections.

Mr. Gibson motioned to review the wall-mounted sign at a future meeting after the applicant amended his proposal, and to approve the free-standing sign.  It was voted 3-0.


	

Applicant/Owner:
	
	Federal Realty Investment Trust, 450 Artisan Way, Suite 320, Somerville, MA 02145

	Project Address:
	 
	Dedham Plaza, 725 Providence Highway, Dedham, MA

	Materials Submitted:
	
	· DRAB application
· Narrative prepared by Federal Realty
· Renderings of proposed re-design

	Representative:
	
	David Webster, Director of Development, Federal Realty


 
David Webster, representing Federal Realty investment trust took the floor. Webster clarified that these renovations are all for the Washington street side.  He further stated that the signage on their plans are all pending approval by the ZBA and are not being actually proposed at this time.
Mr. Haven asked if the renovations were going to enlarge or build up any of the front area.  Mr. Webster clarified that there is a minor change at the Play-it-Again Sports where the recessed wall out front will be removed and made flush.  
Mr. Webster explained that there will be new paint, decorative metal banding, and the dumpster enclosure will be re-clad.  A new LED strip will also be added above the sign band.  
Mr. Davey made the suggestion that the new signage match the previous front signage.  Mr. Webster said that there is a current leasing strategy to make the front and back of an area different to create a different feel based on where people are coming in.  This is why the new signage looks different.
Mr. Haven asked if any of the columns would be changed.  Mr. Webster clarified that the painting on the stone would be updated but otherwise they would be unchanged.  
Mr. Gibson asked for clarification on the changes to the Play-It-Again Sports location.  Mr. Webster answered that the recess would be removed and made flush with the other storefronts.
Mr. Davey asked if they had a sample of the metal structure.  He asked what the design intention was.  Mr. Webster answered that it was meant to look like a core-10 or a rusted material.  He explained that it has been done at other places during renovations.
Mr. Haven asked about the spacing of the rust-colored aluminum.  Mr. Davey raised concerns that it may clash with the neighborhood.  Mr. Gibson stated that he likes the uniformity, but admitted to a lack of experience with the material in question.  
Mr. Gibson asked if they expected it to have a flat or speckled appearance.  Mr. Webster answered that it can change based on the treatment they choose.
Mr. Gibson stated a concern that the color combination feels a bit dated to him.  The board raised concerns that their handouts are a significantly different hue than the handout being used by the presenter.  The presenter agreed to retrieve a more standardized sample and briefly left the room.
At 7:49 the presenter returned with a small poster board containing paint samples.  
Mr. Haven noted the name of the color being used for the metal slats is “Dark Antique Oak”.  He suggested more comfort with the colors appearing like wood than like rust.  The committee discussed the poster board and expressed satisfaction with the colors.
Mr. Haven solicited comments on the Blade Signs.  Mr. Webster noted that these are different from the ones currently in use.
Mr. Haven asked how the plants on the vine wall would be housed.  Mr. Webster answered standing planters.  Mr. Haven asked if there would be any other planters added.  Mr. Webster answered that none were planned but it is mostly a budgetary issue.
Mr. Davey clarified that there is a strip of greenspace between the road and the building.
Mr. Haven asked the proposed color of the new dumpster cladding.  Mr. Webster showed him the clearer image of the color.
Mr. Gibson motioned to recommend the paint and color palette as presented on the material board, to recommend that the metal cladding be as proposed on the material board, that the planter wall be made to match the dumpster enclosure on the material board, and to recommend the Play-it-Again Sports front façade change.
Mr. Davey seconded, and it was voted 3-0.
Mr. Haven asked if the committee had any comments on the frontal signage that was not technically up for approval today.  Mr. Gibson commented that the front signage may be nicer if it is up or downlit rather than backlit.
Mr. Webster thanked the committee for their time.  

	

Applicant/Owner:
	
	Anjom

	Project Address:
	 
	243 Bussey Street, Dedham, MA

	Materials Submitted:
	
	Renderings of proposed building 

	Representative:
	
	Michael McKay, AIA, 35 Bryant Street, Dedham, MA


 
Mr. Haven clarified that he has had lots of discussion on the previous sessions with this business.

Mr. Mckay explained that they have also been through a scoping session with the planning board.    He noted that a previous design he submitted was poorly received by the neighborhood.

Mr. Davey clarified that East Dedham is currently working on design guidelines.  

Mr. Mckay explained that the newest design will no longer have a curb cut, largely because of the absence of a garage.  It is a 20 unit building in a mixture of 1-and 2-family homes.  The first floor would be a storefront for the Ferullo’s liquor store.  If a new business ever moved in, the retail space would likely only ever be used by 1 tenant.  The design is intentionally broken down into separate gable buildings to maintain a stylistic request by the neighborhood.  The plan also contains recessed dark materials to give the appearance of separate buildings.  The siding is hardy and clapwood with a hardy shingle on the gable.  The building will be painted in lighter color.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The ground floor is proposed to contain thin raised panels with trim to appear as a storefront.  Mr. McKay noted that the design and communication process has taken nearly two years but the neighborhood is satisfied with the final design.

Mr. Gibson asked if the material on the ground level panel was interspersed brick.  Mr. Mckay answered yes.  Mr. Gibson noted that this style of trim tends to not weather well at street level.  

Mr. Mckay stated that perhaps the entire lower band could be replaced by a singular solid material.  In the past he has seen good results from brick basing.

Mr. Davey noted that the proposed complex contains a gym.  He asked how many apartments are on that property currently.  Mr. McKay answered 8.

Mr. Davey asked if the liquor store would go all the way across the ground floor.  Mr. Mckay answered that a portion of the ground floor would be a residential lobby.  

Mr. Davey noted that the recessed dark area crosses through where the first-floor business is.

Mr. Haven asked if the lower window frame would match the others.  Mr. Mckay answered that the residential window frames would be different from the storefront windows. 
 
Mr. Davey asked if there had been any rezoning on the property.  Mr. Mckay answered that he did not believe so.

Mr. Haven asked if the sidewalk material had yet been discussed.  Mr. Mckay answered that the sidewalks would be entirely replaced but they are considering a blue paver.

Mr. Haven asked what the material on the darkened connector would be.  Mr. Mckay answered that it would be a face-nailed hardy panel with a reveal.  

Mr. Haven asked if the paint colors had yet been picked.  Mr. Mckay answered that the palette is still under consideration but he would be happy to come back and present it.

Mr. Haven stated that they could also revisit the base edging when Mr. McKay returned.

Mr. Mckay stated that the awning and signage color still needs to be considered.

Mr. Haven expressed overall support for the design.  He admired that they avoided the “back side” issues of having inconsistent design on the back.  
Mr. Davey asked about the siding on the back.  Mr. Mckay answered that it would actually be open columns for parking.  

Mr. Davey commended their close following of sign code.  He noted that there could be some major issues with parking in the area coming up.

Mr. Haven reviewed the recommendations: To use a single solid material for the area around the base, to confirm the paving material, to return with official color choices for the paint and the sign awning.  He asked if there was any lighting.  Mr. McKay agreed to bring in the final lighting schematics during the next visit.

Mr. Davey asked if a bike rack could be put out front to encourage fewer cars.

Mr. Davey asked if they were considering a restaurant in this building.  Mr. Mckay answered that they were focusing on retail.

Mr. Davey motioned to recommend the building as shown with the recommendation that the spots of brick along the bottom be consistent all the way across to increase durability, that the applicant return to work out awning, signage, lighting, and paint color details.  Mr. Gibson seconded.  It was voted 3-0.

Mr. McKay thanked the committee for their time.

Mr. Haven noted that Oscars’ restaurant has gone to the zoning board of appeals for the window signage.  He noted that Anne Francis is no longer representing that group.

Mr. Gibson motioned to adjourn, Mr. Davey seconded.  It was voted 3-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:28.

Respectfully submitted,

[image: ]
Bryce Gibson, Vice Chair
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